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Head Teacher Mrs C M Hewitt                         Chair of Governors Mrs R Smith
Friday 22nd December 2017

Dear Parents and Carers

Another busy term has flown by and I am writing to update you on school news and plans for the term ahead!

The children have had an exciting end of term and in these final couple of weeks they have enjoyed their concerts, parties and trips! Amidst all this excitement I have been very proud of their good behaviour both in school and whilst out and about.

The children and staff worked very hard to put on their end of term concerts and I hope you enjoyed these very special events. In particular, I would like to commend our oldest children whose contribution to the Christmas Carol concert was outstanding! What a lovely year six we have, setting a fine example to our younger children! I will never forget their brilliant rendition of ‘Keep the Home Fires Burning’ which included their very own Christmas verse! 
The Centenary celebrations were enjoyed by many members of our community and several people have commented on the children’s enthusiasm and good manners during our Open Day. It was good to welcome retired members of staff who were delighted to be invited back to Tre Uchaf! Well done to the School Council and the Centenary Committee and the staff who helped them to plan the celebrations!

Our older children will be taking part in a ‘Lead Creative School’ project from January during which they will work with a professional storyteller to explore local history and create performances and historical records which will be accessed by future generations of Tre Uchaf pupils. This project is fully funded through a grant.

In February, we will be focussing on using the Internet safely during Safer Internet Week. With children accessing the Internet through their computers and mobile devices this is becoming an increasingly important part of our curriculum. It has become clear that children do not fully understand how vulnerable they can be when accessing the Internet and I would urge you to supervise your children’s internet use very closely.

We have welcomed lots of new children to the school, not only in our Nursery but also further up the school. I would like to thank them for settling in so cheerfully and I know they have received a warm welcome from the children and staff in their classes.

We have had several visits from our Challenge Advisor and have had very encouraging feedback. We are optimistic that the hard work we have put in over this last year will be reflected in our January ‘categorisation’. We are also optimistic that ESTYN inspectors will recognise the progress we have made when they revisit during the Spring Term.

As you know, Miss Warlow left us for a different post at half term and since then Miss Evans has taken the ISTF class as well as taking on the role of ALNCo (Additional Learning Needs Co-ordinator). I am sure you would join me in thanking her for taking on this role so ably. 


Miss Kennedy has done a fine job in the JSTF since half term but will now be leaving us as Miss Smith is returning from maternity leave four days per week in January. Miss Smith will also be taking on the ALNCo role for the rest of the school year. Mrs Dixie will be taking the class two days per week, partly on a job share basis and partly as cover for Miss Smith to carry out ALNCo duties. May I assure you that Miss Kennedy, Miss Smith and Mrs Dixie have been working hard to ensure that there is a smooth transition to this new arrangement which will be in place until July.

Mrs Lawton has been absent for much of the term and the Reception class is now being taught by Miss Farthing. The plan is for Miss Farthing to remain with the class at least until the Easter break. May I thank our Reception parents for their patience during this rather disrupted first term. In response to suggestions by Reception parents, their Spring Term parents meeting has been brought forward to early February (see dates at the end of this letter).

Attendance continues to improve, with almost 60 children having full attendance for the term! They will be rewarded with a special party early in the new year!

Now that the Christmas festivities are over please could you ensure children wear plain school uniform with black or grey trousers, leggings, joggers or skirts (not jeans!) and without any huge hair accessories! Many thanks!
I also need to remind you to top up your sQuid account over the holiday. We are no longer allowed to let you go into arrears, so this is really important! 

Finally, I would like to thank the PTA for organising some fun and enjoyable events this term and raising lots of money for our children. We have ordered new bikes for the Infant Yard and will be discussing other possible purchases in the new year.

May I wish you all a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year. We look forward to welcoming your children back to school on Monday 8th January.

Best Wishes

C M Hewitt
Dates for your Diary

Monday 8th January


Back to School

*********************************************************************

Friday 19th January


Year 5/6 girls to University

*********************************************************************

Wednesday 31st January

Year 6 to Big Pit

*********************************************************************

Monday 5th February


Reception Parents Evening

Tuesday 6th February


Reception Parents Evening







Safer Internet Day

Thursday 8th February


Year 4 Class Assembly

*********************************************************************

Thursday 15th February

Reception Class Assembly

Friday 16th February


Finish for half term

*********************************************************************

Thursday 1st March


St David’s Day (half day!)

******************************************************************

Monday 12th March


Parents Evening

Tuesday 13th March


Parents Evening

*******************************************************************

Thursday 22nd March


Year 2 Class Assembly

*********************************************************************

Thursday 29th March


Easter Bonnet Parade







Last day of Term

********************************************************************

Spring Term INSET Day to be confirmed – will give you plenty of notice.

Monday 16th April


Back to School

*********************************************************************

Wednesday 2nd May – Wednesday 9th May

National Tests for  Year 2 – Year 6

Monday 7th May


Bank Holiday

********************************************************************

Thursday 17th May


Year 6 Class Assembly

*******************************************************************

Thursday 24th May


Year 3 Class Assembly

Friday 25th May



Finish for Half Term

*******************************************************************

Monday 4th June


Back to School

w/b 4th June



Grand Theatre Performance
Thursday 7th June


Year 1 Class Assembly
************************************************************************

Tuesday 10th July


Year 6 Leavers’ Party

**********************************************************************

Monday 16th – Thursday 19th July
Y5/6 Residential

Friday 20th July



Last Day of Term for Children

************************************************************************

Monday 23rd July


INSET Day

Tuesday 24th July


INSET Day
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